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REQUEST FOR PUBLIC COMMENT 

(This ad is paid for by the Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher Program fund) 
 
The Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority (GHURA) is seeking the public’s comment on the Authority’s 
proposed revisions of the Section 8 Housing Choice Voucher Program Administrative Plan beginning May 14, 
2019 to June 28, 2019. The Administrative Plan contains policies governing the administration of the Section 8 
Housing Choice Voucher Program. The Plan is currently being updated to include policies relative to statutory 
and discretionary changes that impact GHURA’s tenant-based and project-based housing assistance programs.  
Copies of these plans are available for public review, Monday through Friday from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. (closed 
weekends and holidays), at the following locations: 
 

 GHURA’s main office: 117 Bien Venida Avenue, Sinajana, Guam 96910 
 GHURA’s website: www.ghura.org 
 AMP sites (Public Housing sites): 

o AMP # 1- 23 Calle Paquito, Toto Gardens, Toto; 
o AMP# 2 – 10 JC Rojas Circle, Yona; 
o AMP# 3 – Pagachao Drive, Agat; and 
o AMP# 4-   27 Doni Lane, Toto Gardens, Toto; 
o Guma Trankilidat Elderly Project, Tumon project site   

 
Any person(s), agencies, or organizations wishing to provide comment(s) on the Section 8 Administrative Plan 
may do so by submitting a written statement to GHURA during regular hours of operation, beginning May 14, 
2019 through June 28, 2019. Oral and written comments may be submitted via e-mail to rfrancisco@ghura.org.; 
or bbamba@ghura.org;  or send via facsimile at (671) 477-7570; or postal service to GHURA at the following 
address: 

 
Attn: Norma San Nicolas, Section 8 Administrator  

Section 8 Administrative Plan 
Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority 

117 Bien Venida Avenue, Sinajana, Guam 96910 
    
Oral and written testimony may also be submitted during the Public Hearing scheduled for July 8, 2019, 2:00 -
3:00 p.m. at GHURA’s executive conference room, 117 Bien Venida Avenue, Sinajana (across St. Jude 
Church).  Section 8 participants, applicants, landlords and the general public are invited to attend.  Anyone 
requiring additional information regarding the Section 8 Administrative Plan; or if you are a person with a 
disability requiring reasonable accommodation, please contact Rosie Francisco at (671) 475-1338; or 472-3701 
(TTY/TDD); or Betty Bamba at 477-3817. 
 
GHURA does not discriminate on the basis of disability in the admission or access to, treatment or employment 
in its programs or activities. Katherine Taitano, Acting Chief Planner is the designated coordinator for 
compliance with the nondiscrimination requirements of Section 504; the ADA; the U.S. Department of Housing 
and Urban Development Section 504 regulations implemented by the EEOC and the Department of Justice. 
        

 
/s/ Ray S. Topasna 

            Executive Director   


